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Engineering &  

Community Development 

September 11, 2025 
 
Scout Energy Management, LLC 
4901 LBJ Freeway, Suite #300 
Dallas, TX 75244 
 
RE:  Scout Energy Oil Well Project – City Commission Letter of Recommendations 

The City of Dickinson has been notified of a proposed oil well being drilled 454 feet from the 

south line and 1900 feet from the west line of Section 18, Township 139 North, Range 96 West, 

of the 5th Principal Meridian, Stark County, North Dakota, within the City of Dickinson’s Extra-

Territorial Zone (ETZ). The City of Dickinson would like to express support of the project on the 

condition that the following recommendations are met: 

 Utilize sediment track out reduction methods for access onto 39th Street Southwest to 
limit the impacts of truck traffic;  

 Collaboration with the Dickinson Fire Department when emergency response drills are 
occurring to improve the ability to respond to potential emergencies; and 

 Limit truck traffic to only utilize 39th Street West as a dedicated truck route to and from 
North Dakota Highway 22.  

 

The City of Dickinson acknowledges that the proposed oil well is under the jurisdiction of the 

North Dakota Industrial Commission. However, the City is looking to foster a positive 

relationship with the applicant in order to ensure the project remains in the best interest of the 

residents of Dickinson.    

 

Thank you, 

 

 

 

Scott Decker 

Mayor 
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